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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:   September 20, 2021 
 
TO:  Louisiana Medicaid Providers 
 
FROM: Louisiana Medicaid 
 
SUBJECT: HHS announces the availability of $25.5 billion in COVID-19 Provider 

Funding  
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), through the Health Resources 
and Services Administration (HRSA), is making $25.5 billion in new funding available for 
health care providers affected by the COVID-19 pandemic. This funding includes $8.5 
billion in American Rescue Plan (ARP) resources for providers who serve rural Medicaid, 
Children's Health Insurance Program (CHIP), or Medicare patients, and an additional $17 
billion for Provider Relief Fund (PRF) Phase 4 for a broad range of providers who can 
document revenue loss and expenses associated with the pandemic. A combined application 
for ARP and PRF Phase 4 will open September 29. 
 
PRF Phase 4 payments will be based on providers' lost revenues and expenditures between 
July 1, 2020, and March 31, 2021. PRF Phase 4 will reimburse smaller providers for their lost 
revenues and COVID-19 expenses at a higher rate compared to larger providers. PRF Phase 
4 will also include bonus payments for providers who serve Medicaid, CHIP, and/or 
Medicare patients. Similarly, HRSA will make ARP rural payments to providers based on the 
amount of Medicaid, CHIP and/or Medicare services they provide to patients who live in 
rural areas as defined by the HHS Federal Office of Rural Health Policy. ARP rural 
payments will also generally be based on Medicare reimbursement rates. 

Additionally, HHS is announcing today a final 60-day grace period to help providers come 
into compliance with their PRF Reporting requirements if they fail to meet the deadline on 
September 30, 2021, for the first PRF Reporting Time Period.  

For more information about eligibility requirements, the documents and information 
providers will need to complete their application, and the application process for PRF Phase 
4 and ARP Rural payments, visit: https://www.hrsa.gov/provider-relief/future-payments. 

Providers should call the HHS Provider Support Line at (866) 569-3522 if they have 
any questions or need additional assistance. 
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